

September 15, 2025

Dear Valued Patient,

We hope this message finds you well. Our records indicate that you have been under the care of Dr. Kyaw Aung at the UT Health Austin Gastroenterology Oncology Clinic. We are writing to inform you that the clinic will be discontinuing operations.

As a result, Dr. Kyaw Aung and the clinic team will no longer be available to provide care at UT Health Austin after **November 14, 2025**. To ensure continuity of care, we will work on a smooth transition of care to another provider of your choice. We will be in touch to plan this transition.

To transfer your medical records to your new provider, please complete the enclosed **HIPAA Authorization for Release of Information** form. You may also access the form online at uthealthaustin.org/patient-resources/medical-records or scan the QR code below. Once completed, please return the form at your earliest convenience so we can release your records to you and your new care team.

Our clinical team will remain available through **November 14, 2025**, to support you during this transition and ensure your care continues without interruption. Please note that after this date, we will no longer be able to provide new prescriptions or refills.

We are deeply grateful for the trust you have placed in us. It has been our privilege to care for you, and we are committed to making this transition as seamless and supportive as possible. If you have any questions regarding this change, please contact the UT Health Austin Gastroenterology Oncology Clinic at (512) 495-5300.

Sincerely yours,

Poul mulle

Paul S. Mueller, MD, MPH, MACP

Dr. Lowell Henry Lebermann Endowed Chair in Internal Medicine Professor, Department of Internal Medicine

Dell Medical School at The University of Texas at Austin



Scan this code to access the Medical Records page at uthealthaustin.org